Dear, 

I am writing to you regarding the Communication on the future of VAT adopted by the European Commission on 6 December. 

I would like to raise two issues:

· A number of cultural goods are included in the list of goods and services eligible for a reduced VAT rate (Annex III to the VAT Directive), while other cultural goods – such as recorded music – are not. 

· Some cultural goods benefit from a reduced VAT rate, while the standard VAT rate is applied to competing online services.

I welcome the European Commission’s bid to review the VAT system. The current situation is illogical as regards reduced rates. It creates confusion for both consumers and businesses and undermines Europe’s competitiveness. 

All cultural goods and services offline and online should be eligible for a reduced rate. At the very least, the discrimination between cultural goods – for example between music and books – should be removed.

This is necessary to restore the integrity of the VAT system. For me the current approach is non-sensical and discourages me from making innovative creative packages which would respond to a consumer demand but which are too complicated and costly in terms of VAT. The new VAT system must address this and help Europe compete with the USA. 

Yours sincerely, 

